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Tree Commission Meeting Minutes 
Thursday June 11, 2020 @ 5:00 PM 
Bjoin Park, 100 E Wilson St, Stoughton, WI 
 
Members Present:  Mitch Bergeson, Dean Tangeman, Mike Point, Kevin Short and Jim Fitzgibbon 


Absent & Excused:   


Staff:    City Forester John Kemppainen and Admin Asst. Vickie Erdahl 


Guest:  


Call to order:  Bergeson called to order @ 5:01 PM  


 
1)   Communications: 


• Kemppainen introduced the new Forestry Intern Grace Benson, who is attending Stevens Point 
University. 


• Committee members introduces themselves to the new board member, Jim Fitzgibbons. 


• Erdahl reported that the Council Rep would be appointed at the June Public Works meeting on 
the 18th. 
 


Kemppainen reported: 
 
• that he had applied for a grant through American Transmission which was received.  The $400 


check was deposited to the Tree Commission Donation acct and will be used for Arbor Day in 
2021 – with thoughts of purchasing higher quality trees and also a larger to tree to plant at a 
school and then each year planting on a rotation until all schools had received a tree. 


• sent out a memo regarding a complaint received from the homeowner @ 1407 Roby Rd on a 
21” inch tree in the park row which they were requesting be removed.  Members were asked to 
review the tree which Tangeman, Point, Short and Bergeson all looked at the tree and felt it was 
in fantastic condition.  Homeowner will be invited to attend the July meeting.  


• The Wisconsin Urban Wood became of chapter of the Urban Wood Network. John was asked to 
speak at the Urban Wood Network 1st Annual Conf. in November of 2020 in Kentucky.  
  
 


2)   Approval of minutes from March 12, 2020 Meeting:  Motion by Tangeman, seconded by Point to 
approve the minutes.  Carried 4-0. 


 
 


3) February Forestry Reports:  Kemppainen stated:  


• Located planting sites for spring planting. 175 trees are being planted in June. 
• Removed trees for road construction projects this summer. Jim’s Tree Service was utilized for 


several tree removals as well.  Approximately 40 trees were removed from street terraces and 
parks for road construction and utility upgrades. 


• Worked with Utilities Director Jill Weiss on a major sanitary sewer upgrade which requires 
removal of several trees on private property and in Bjoin Park.  Several meetings with residents 
were required to work out details of removal and replacement tree options. 


• Materials were purchased to build a gravel bed (for bare root nursery stock) at the PW facility.  
The project will be completed in June and trees will be purchased for fall planting. 


• Several stumps were removed and restored in street terraces, parks, and at the utilities office 
building. 
The Forestry Intern started work in mid-May and has already shown to be a valuable asset to 
the team. 







 
 


Commission members questioned Kemppainen about trees and the lead abatement project that 
Stoughton Utilities will be doing in park rows.  


 
 


4) Elect Chair & Vice Chair:  Committee decided to hold a separate meeting to update this ordinance which 
 
Short nominated Bergeson for Chair, seconded by Tangeman. Motion carried 4-0. 
Bergeson nominated Short for Vice-Chair, seconded by Point.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
 


5)  Discussion on DNR Grants:  Bergeson will write a proposal for the 2021 grant, including paperwork 
provided at the meeting to submit to the DNR.  Committee still needs to decide whether we will seek city 
funds or use Tree Comm. Fund for the matching 50/50 grant, a name for the project.  
 
The Committee, would like to pursue, a grant for private land affecting public property.  Several members 
mentioned that numerous ash trees have been removed on private properties and felt it would be nice if 
with could help the homeowners with replacement trees to increase the urban forest where there is a 
need. 
 
Ideas:  The homeowner would apply for a tree, charge a small fee (i.e. $20), information packet on tree 
care included, Tree Commission would help with tree planting. 
 
Kemppainen suggested buying 1” bare root trees, planting in the gravel bed to use for this tree planting 
project.  Kemppainen will check into costs for purchasing these trees. 


 
 
6) Discussion / Plan for a Lumber Sale:  Kemppainen stated that with the COVID-19 we are unable to have 


an event or allow people into the building at this time to purchase wood.  A new inventory will be done will 
be done this summer.  Kemppainen would like to discuss some ideas at the next meeting regarding an on-
going program, etc. 


  
 
7) Future Agenda Items:  Zoning Ordinance, DNR Grant, Gravel Bed Program 


 
 


  Motion by Tangeman seconded by Point to adjourn the meeting at 6:17 p.m.  Respectfully submitted 6/19/2020, Vickie Erdahl 
- Staff  








            
            
            
            
            
            
            
            


      
 
 
To: Brett Hebert 
 
From: John Kemppainen 
 
Date: 08/10/2020 
 
Re:  July Forestry Activities Report 
 


   
• Updated tree inventory in GIS for Zones 3 & 4.   
• Trimmed suckers and water sprouts off dozens of young trees in street terraces. 
• Sanitary sewer project in Bjoin Park was completed.  Preparations have begun for 


replanting trees in park and on private property which were removed for the project. 
• Road construction projects were monitored for tree protection and corrections were 


made on a couple of occasions. 
• Amundson Park Disc Golf course and surrounding trails were inspected for dead/dying 


ash trees.  A total of 233 ash trees were marked for removal during the month of 
August.  Jims Tree Service will conduct the removals. 


• Removed several dead oak trees from Bjoin Park (northern section).  Sample sent to 
UW plant clinic last year came back negative for oak wilt.  Did not send additional 
samples this year. 


• Agreed to take part in a research project regarding tree roots and sidewalk replacement 
as part of a DNR research grant.  Details will be forthcoming. 


 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Kemppainen, C.A. 
City Forester 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-6303   Ext. 622 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 








            
            
            
            
            
            
            
            


      
 
 
To: Brett Hebert 
 
From: John Kemppainen 
 
Date: 08/10/2020 
 
Re:  June Forestry Activities Report 
 


   
• Tree planting was completed in June.  Both nurseries (Arthur Weiler Nursery and 


McKay Nursery) performed well and will continue to be utilized as long as prices stay 
fair. 


• Tree protection was installed for road construction projects throughout town.   
• Tree removals were conducted in preparation for road construction.  Approximately 35 


trees were removed as well as some shrubs and overgrown natural areas in Bjoin Park 
neighborhood. 


• Tree inventory updates were started in Zone 3.  This work will continue throughout 
summer as it takes many hours to walk the streets and measure every tree/perform 
inspections and update information. 


• I was voted in to continue serving on the steering committee for Wisconsin Urban Wood 
 


 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Kemppainen, C.A. 
City Forester 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-6303   Ext. 622 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 








 


  OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a 


regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 


 


Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 
Members: 
 
 
 
 
 


TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 
Thursday, August 13, 2020 @ 5:00 p.m. 
Bjoin Park @ 100 E Wilson St, Stoughton, WI  53589 
Note:  Bring a Chair. 
Kevin Short,  Dean Tangeman, Mike Point,  Mitch Bergeson, Jim Fitzgibbon, Alder Fred Hundt,  City 
Forester John Kemppainen, Director Brett Hebert, and Mayor Tim Swadley 


 
Item #   CALL TO ORDER 


1 Communications 
2 Approve June 11, 2020 Minutes  
3 Forestry Reports – June & July 


 
Item #   OLD BUSINESS 


 
4 Discussion on DNR Grants 
 


Item #   NEW BUSINESS 
 


5 Future Agenda Items 
 


   ADJOURNMENT                                                                                                
cc:   


Mayor Tim Swadley, Council Members, Leadership Teams, City Clerk – Holly 
Licht, Sarah Monette,  Matthew Dregne, City Attorney,  Sean Grady, Judi Krebs, 
stoughtonreporter@wcinet.com  stoughtoneditor@wcinet.com 
 WI State Journal / Capital Times  
 


 
         


NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 



mailto:stoughtonreporter@wcinet.com
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